












From: "Larry Purnell" <LPurnell@UDel.Edu> 
To: <mason@UDel.Edu> 
Sent: Monday, October 30, 2006 7:40 AM 
Subject: More documents 
 
> Here is the original document for the HSAD program. Just as a point of clarification: 
We have the MS and the MSN in Health Services Administration. The curricula are 
identical except for one course. Students from both programs are in the same courses.  
>  
> I was never asked to give a response to Faculty Senate's review last year but I wrote 
one in case someone was interested. I have attached this as well.  
>  
> Currently, we have 6 students in the MS-HSAD and 19 in the MSN-HSAD, making 
it the second largest graduate program in the School of Nursing.  
 
> Larry Purnell PhD, RN, FAAN 
> Professor Nursing 
> University of Delaware 
> McDowell Hall 
> Newark, DE 19716 
> fax 302-831-2382 
> office 302-831-4585 
 

mailto:LPurnell@UDel.Edu
mailto:mason@UDel.Edu


[Note from C. Mason: These are the comments made by Larry Purnell after the PSPR report of the HSAD MS program was sent 
to the department, which he refers to in his Oct 30, 2006, email to me.] 
 
1. The self study did not include information on how the program considers 

academic priorities because the question was not part of the evaluation criteria.  
2. Under program Weaknesses, the document indicates that the program Director 

delivers the majority of the training. This is not the case. The program director 
only teaches 2 courses in the program (619 and 637) and some scholarly projects 
(868) and practicum (664); however, he does coordinate the program. The 
practicum experience was approved by the faculty Senate at the time of the 
development of the program and guidelines were given. They are also on the web.  

3. The report suggests face-to-face class meeting times. The program was originally 
developed to be presented in an online format. Face-to-face class times would 
probably mean that we would not have our students from FL, CT, AZ, MN, and 
other states.  

4. The review criteria did not ask for letters of support from other Departments 
except for the School of Nursing; therefore, the letters were not requested from 
other departments. 

5. The review guidelines did not ask about student advising and mentoring but were 
in the evaluation report.  

6. The HSAD Governance Committee is in agreement that faculty who are 
interested in the program need to be recruited.  

7. A program to access learning outcomes of students has been implemented and 
was part of the Senate approved original document. 

8. The School of Nursing has, since this report, hired a part-time recruiter for all 
graduate programs in the School of Nursing.  

9. Since submission of the evaluation report, the MS program has been added to the 
College of Health Sciences Homepage. This addition has resulted in at least 2 
requests for information on a weekly basis.  

 








